
B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING POLICY COMMITTEE

17th February 2009

Present:
Councillor Freer (Chair)


Councillors Bayes, Civil, C Groome, Lamb, S Lynch, Tebbutt, Watts and Wiley

08.PP.45
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Councillor Titcombe and Councillor Bayes was acting as substitute.

08.PP.46
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 20th January 2009 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

08.PP.47
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


Councillor C Groome asked that it be noted he was a member of Burton Latimer Town Council.

08.PP.48
SITE SPECIFIC PROPOSALS LOCAL DEVELOPMENT DOCUMENT - ISSUES PAPER CONSULTATION


A report was submitted to agree the content of the Site Specific Proposals Local Development Document (LDD) - Issues Paper for consultation in March 2009 and to agree the methods of consultation.

It was reported that it was anticipated that the document would allocate land for housing, employment, retail, leisure and community facilities.  In addition to this it could contain policies relating to specific areas such as Rothwell, Desborough and Burton Latimer town centres and topics such as design, affordable housing and the protection of the open countryside.

It was proposed that the consultation would take place for six weeks commencing on 9th March 2009.  Members requested further consultation events throughout the six week period.
Julia Baish gave a presentation on the content of the Site Specific Proposals LDD - issues paper for consultation, considerable debate was held on this issue, and the following points were raised: -

· The draft vision statement needed to be more user friendly with fewer words

· The document needed to refer to accommodation of gypsy and traveller sites as work underway

· More explanation was needed in the employment completions table

· The document needed to be crystal clear to avoid confusion

· The structure of the document was hard to follow and would be better set out by assembling area specific policies together 

· A clearer explanation was needed on the nature of live/work units

· It would be clearer if scaled plans of the relevant parts of the Borough were included

· The renewable energy section needed to show pictures of other types of renewable energy than wind farms

· A colour map showing footpaths and cycleways would be useful

· Questions regarding village character, boundaries and potential for growth could be more direct

· Links to other useful websites and documents needed to be included in this document

It was 

RESOLVED
that 
(i) the above comments be reflected in the redraft of the document  and

(ii) the site specific proposals LDD be approved for consultation, subject to the Chair and Deputy Chair having sight of the final draft before it is issued. 
08.PPC.49
NORTHAMPTONSHIRE MINERALS AND WASTE DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK

A report was submitted to inform members of the Northamptonshire Minerals and Waste Development Framework consultations on the Locations for Waste Development Development Plan Documents (DPD) - proposed submission document and the Locations for Mineral Development DPD - proposed submission document.

It was reported that the Northamptonshire Minerals and Waste Development Framework (MWDF) would be the land use planning strategy for minerals and waste related development in the county.  It would set out the strategy for investment in new waste and minerals development in Northamptonshire, and where in the county this development should be.

The MWDF included a suite of documents which together would address all aspects of minerals and waste planning.  These documents and the stage they are at in production were listed in the report.

It was noted that the responses to each document should be made by 12th March 2009. Following this consultation the documents would be submitted to the Secretary of State and the DPDs would be subject to public examination with an independent Planning Inspector.

Members were reminded that strong objections were submitted to the previous round of consultation suggesting the inclusion of a site for an integrated waste management facility to the south of the A14 (junction 9) and requesting a change to the boundary of the Pytchley Road Industrial area as a location for waste management uses.  Members were informed that the site south of the A14 had been removed and the boundary to the Pytchley Road Industrial area amended.
When adopted the Minerals and Waste Development Plan Documents would be policy documents, which would provide an up to date Development Plan framework for the control of mineral working and waste disposal.  Planning proposals would be determined in accordance with the plans unless material considerations indicated otherwise.  It was

RESOLVED
that the contents of the report were noted and forwarded to Northamptonshire County Council to form the representation of this Council.

08.PPC.50
DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS UPDATE

A report was submitted to update members of the progress being made on various fronts, to identifying an agreed approach to securing development contributions for development.

It was reported that developer contributions in North Northamptonshire were currently gained under Section 106 of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended by the Planning & Compensation Act 1991).  A number of initiatives were being undertaken nationally through the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) and locally through the North Northamptonshire Developer Contributions SPD.

The Government had introduced provisions in the Planning Bill for the new CIL which was intended to be a better way to increase investment in vital infrastructure that growing communities needed.

Policy 6 of the Core Spatial Strategy set out the framework for considering developer contributions towards the delivery of infrastructure, services and facilities.  Implementation of the policy approach was to be through a supplementary planning document (SPD) that would establish standard charges to be applied to developments and the detailed mechanisms through which this would be achieved.

The Joint Planning Unit was working with North Northamptonshire Development Company and its consultants EDAW on the baseline evidence needed to establish the Developer Contributions SPD.  

It was noted that planning agreements had become increasingly important to the provision of public services within the Borough.  The Council had made its priorities for infrastructure and job-led growth clear.  It had indicated it wishes to use the growth agenda to leverage three key and interrelated ambitions; namely:-

· A better education and training offer

· A better employment offer - high grade, high density jobs

· A better town centre offer

Policies making up the Core Spatial Strategy required high-quality employment land provision as part of any sustainable urban extensions to the towns.  In some instances, new large housing sites were coming forward without balancing the contribution they were making to homes with encouraging new jobs.  The Council is exploring the potential of securing developer contributions in these instances towards a fund which will help bring forward the delivery of sites for employment uses.

After discussion it was

RESOLVED
that 
(i) members noted the contents of the report ahead of anticipated consultations on the Government CIL proposal and the North Northamptonshire Developer Contributions SPD; and



(ii) a statement be included in the document to state that funding for schemes could be spent in all parts of the Borough

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.50 pm)

Signed ....................................................

Chair
AV
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